
 
 

 

 

 

To:  All Providers  

From:  PerformCare  

Date:  May 1, 2024 

Subject:  Suicide Prevention Memo #17: Alcohol Use Disorder and Suicidal Thinking 

 

For May, PerformCare would like to share information related to suicide and those we treat 
with Alcohol Use Disorders (AUD). Information specific to other forms of substance abuse will 
be a topic of future communications. 

 
Riszk et. al. (2021) reported alcohol related suicide rates were noted to have recently increased 
by 35% and AUD increased the risk of death by suicide by 20%. They warn that suicidal thinking 
is a significant clinical concern for anyone seeking treatment for AUD. In a brief by SAMHSA in 
2016, it was reported that 22% of suicide deaths involved alcohol intoxication. In 2022, Ledden 
et al. reported findings from their study of 14, 949 adults completing psychiatric health 
screenings using the Alcohol Use Disorders Identification Test (AUDIT). They found that those 
who had indicators of dependence, binge drinking, and had a history of harmful effects of 
alcohol use had higher rates of suicidal thinking, attempts and non-suicidal self -injury. 

 

Riszk et al. (2021) clarified that these elevated risks are not accounted for by co-morbid 
psychiatric diagnoses. They differentiate risk factors by acute intoxication and chronic alcohol 
use and dependence, noting that the first 24 hours after intoxication is a time for most 
heightened risk (seven-fold) and is associated with the most significant lethality. These authors 
present conceptual models for relationships with alcohol and suicidal behavior that should be 
considered in treatment. They discuss proximal (acute intoxication) and distal (chronic alcohol) 
pathways leading to suicide risk. Acute intoxication (proximal) could lead to suicide attempts 
due to lack of self-regulation, impulse control, and impulsivity. Emotional numbing and lack of 
fear could also be implicated in this model. Chronic alcohol use (distal) may produce a diathesis 
stress interaction of AUD and suicidal thinking that are implications for treatment. These factors 
include: chronic alcohol use and subsequent intoxication leading to increased impulsivity in 
those who have suicidal thinking; social isolation, disrupted relationships and a lack of support 
systems; heightening of existing psychosocial stressors; increased personal or interpersonal 
violence; financial and job insecurity; health concerns; and cognitive deficits. All distal factors 
correlate with existing risk factors for suicide, but may be heightened with chronic alcohol use 
and should be addressed in the treatment process. 
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